
Environment at Balmaha

Environmental advisors have been engaged on the project 
(ESD and SW) and will consult for the duration of the 
project.

An ecological survey was undertaken in October 2022 
providing recommendations including undertaking a 
further bat survey prior to the commencement of 
construction activities. 

Best practice construction methods will minimise 
potential disturbance to habitats and fauna. 

The report also noted areas of Invasive Non-native 
species of vegetation as shown on the drawing below.

These will be managed where 
required by specialist contractors 
during the construction works.
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